
 
PUBLIC HEARING 

MINOCQUA BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
September 2nd, 2025 

 
A Public Hearing was called to order by Chairman Hartzheim at 4:40 p.m. On September 2nd, 2025 in the 
Board Room of the Minocqua Center.  

 
Present were:  Chairman Mark Hartzheim; Supervisors Billy Fried, Erika Petersen, Lance Krolcyk and 
Brian Fricke; Roben Haggart, Town Clerk; Greg Harrold, Town Attorney and Wilbur Peters, 
Superintendent Lakeland Sanitary District.  
 
Motion by Fricke, seconded by Petersen to approve the agenda.   Voice vote: Motion carried. 
 
PETITION FOR ADDITION TO LAKELAND SANITARY DISTRICT 
 
Consideration of a Petition For Addition to Lakeland Sanitary District No. 1 submitted by N & J 
Investment, LLC for parcel MI-2142-1located in the SE NE, Section 9, T39N,R6E, 9980 Highway 70 West, 
Town of Minocqua.     
 
Greg Harrold reviewed the petition and process.  The development is on Highway 51, north of the Harley 
dealership.  There was a lengthy discussion pertaining to not knowing what type of development the 
petition is for.  The Town of Arbor has not seen any plans or been approached by any developer before the 
submission of the petition.  Wilbur Peters stated that he has seen plans for a trailer park but wasn’t sure 
what the development all entailed.  Greg advised that the hearing could be adjourned for up to 30 days in 
order to give the board an opportunity to review the scope of the project and talk to the developer and/or 
the Town of Arbor Vitae.    
 
There was no public input.  
 
Motion by Fricke, seconded by Petersen.  Voice Vote: Motion Carried.   Meeting  
adjourned at 4:55 p.m. 
 
 
       Roben Haggart 
       Town Clerk 
 
 
   
         
  


